## **NEWBURGH CE PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Back Lane, Newburgh, Nr Wigan, Lancashire. WN8 7XB Tel: 01257 462916 email: head@newburgh.lancs.sch.uk

School website: www.newburgh.lancs.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs J A Reynolds BSc QTS (Hons)



## Newsletter - Friday 28th June 2019



Stars of the Week
Gospel Value: Friendship

### **Crane Isabelle Anderton-**

For her wonderful creativity.

#### **Halton Whole Class:-**

For super behaviour on our class trip.

#### **Lucas Whole Class:-**

For super behaviour on our class trip.

#### Year 3 Albie Hayes:-

For his fantastic effort & contribution during our poetry topic.

## Year 4 Louie Thompson:-

For his excellent comprehension skills.

## Year 5 Max Brady:-

For his excellent work in all lessons.

## Year 6 Kara Penn:-

For her brilliant research in our Egypt topic.

# Newburgh Nursery & All Round Care News



## Nursery

Pre-School children—please return all forms for starting school this week & please send library cards in for our trip next week.

If non-Pre-school children who attend on Friday are able to swap their days from 05.07.19 to an alternative day that week we'd appreciate it as we are running a trip to Parbold library for the pre-school children. If not speak to a member of staff.

If you are unsure of your Nursery hours from September please speak to a member of Nursery staff or Chrissy.

#### **Holiday Club**

Dates are now on Parent Pay. Bookings must be made by next Friday.

#### Signed



## **Family Worship**

On Thursday 4th July we are holding a family worship from 3.30—4.15 in the Victorian Classroom with a focus on creating a piece of artwork on the fruits of the spirit which will contribute to our whole school art exhibition in July. Please come and join us, refreshments will be available.

## **Choir**

Congratulations to our choir for their fabulous performance at the fair last weekend. I'm delighted to let you know that our choirmaster James will be continuing his choir club next year and next week a letter will be sent home offering <u>all</u> children from Reception upwards the opportunity to have group and/or one-to-one music lessons with James.

## **Thomas Crane Trust**

Some of you may not realise that the Thomas Crane Trust (the founder of the school) is still in existence and a huge supporter of the school. As a trust member when we met this week I asked for support in purchasing a tablet for every child in Key Stage 2 and they agreed. Going forward this is going to be an enormous asset to the children, as we all know technology is their world. Thomas Crane Trust has been a huge support to school both in my tenure and obviously over the past 300 plus years, they have willingly contributed to a long list of extras for our children. Long may it continue and a huge thank you. JAR.

## **War Horse Memorial**

The society responsible for collaborating with us and other local schools on the fabulous armistice memorial in Booths last year are selling purple poppy pin badges to raise money for good causes. The suggested donation is £2 per badge and they can be purchased from Chrissy's office.

#### **Volunteer Morning**

Our first volunteer morning is Sunday 7th July. Anyone available on that morning is welcome to come along to help out with some general jobs around school. Please meet us on the playground at 9.30am. Bring your own tools to help mend some planters & attach things to outdoor walls.

#### **Mrs Duthie**

Mrs Duthie has had a very busy year undertaking 50 challenges to raise money for Alder Hey. To find out more about her adventures and to support her and this amazing cause please see her just giving page: https://www.justgiving.com/Sharon-Duthie1

## **PTA**

#### Dear Parents,

Thank you to all out PTA volunteers who helped organize the Children's Disco last week. Everyone had a wonderful time singing, dancing and enjoying being in the marquee. After the disco all children were sent home with a smarties tube. This was an additional gift from the PTA with a small challenge attached. If you would like to participate in the challenge please fill the empty smarties tube with as many 20ps or 10ps as you can. Return the tube to school sealed and named and your child will be entered into a prize draw.

We've given you these Smarties to eat
But the empty tube you must keep
20p pieces are what you must find
Ask friends and family, they won't mind
Fill up your tube as much as you can
Raising funds for the PTA is the plan
Return in 3 weeks and you may win a prize
But what it is, is a surprise!!

Please return your smarties tubes to Chrissy/in school bags by Friday 12th July.

Thank you

Mrs Fowler & Cathie Williams

## **Church News**

1

JAM (Jesus And Me) Club—Christ Church Newburgh Sunday School.

## All are welcome to come along, say hello and find out what we do!

JAM Club is for children aged 3 years plus, meeting during term time. The children can join in crafts, games and chat with friends while exploring the bible. We meet in church @10.30am. Children are then escorted to the vestry following the 1st hymn.

On **Family Service mornings**, the service takes place in the school hall with an area for play set aside for the children. The family service content is then very much focused on being all-age inclusive.

The next JAM Club date:

**This Sunday is JAM Club** 

Any queries - contact Suzanne Finch 01257 404321.